
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

July 20th, 2023
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Moyle, Miller, Hoffman and Reese. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the June regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in two additions and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Cynthia and Bruce MacDonald addressed the Council regarding their property on Calumet Street that was destroyed by fire. They thanked the Council for submitting a letter to help accelerate the abatement schedule for cleanup. They then inquired as to the status of the ongoing investigation into the cause of the fire. They said that the fire marshal’s determination was that the fire was set but they had received no update on the progress of the investigation. Chief Baril  addressed them only by saying that she could not comment on an ongoing investigation.  This prompted a back-and-forth between the owners, the Council and the Chief about what could and/or could not be divulged. The property owners stated their belief that the Council could offer or facilitate some progress on the process and also stated their belief that there was not an investigation being conducted at all.  After several minutes of conversation and little progress the Council moved on to other topics.  
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over a couple of footnotes. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  50,730.31
 Water Fund

    
 $   36,858.88
Major Streets Fund

$    4,410.58
Local Streets Fund

$    5,365.70
 Municipal Streets    
 $                 0
Sanitation Fund

$    5,510.65
TOTAL

          $ 102,876.12
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Reese, Moyle, Codere, Schuldt and Miller.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Poirier said the general fund cash flow chart would renew next month as expenses for the new fiscal year would be reflected in the financials.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that the review process for the large DWRF project was still ongoing. He said several questions relating to the application process were answered, indicating to him they were likely looking for ways to get through a lot of applications. He said so far they had been satisfied but the process would continue into September or October before any decisions on funding would be made.

Poirier said nothing had yet been heard on the status of the Protecting Michigan Pension Grant application yet.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. Chief Baril said that the process for the police car grant had not yet begun. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
The fire report was presented by Chief Kotila. He said water cross preparations were ongoing and that sponsorship monies had reached over $30,000. Poirier updated the Council on the two Fire Department grants. The first thru Portage Health Foundation, had been awarded and received and the second, through the Treasury Department, was to be determined in August or September. After a brief review a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Moyle to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

Poirier went over a few items DPW was working on, primarily moving along with Pipetek on the storm sewer cleaning FEMA project as the sewers were viewed and cleaned.  He also said the new playground structure was nt yet here but would be installed as soon as possible upon arrival.
Downtown Development Authority:

Pummill went over a couple of items related to the DDA. Trustee Moyle asked about the status of continuing the streetscape along M-26 through town and a discussion ensued regarding that and potential sidewalk projects along the north end of the downtown areas.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report.
Infrastructure:    

John Paul Pietala from Traverse Engineering was on hand to discuss the Pipetek cleaning project and possible Village cooperation (and compensation) for the portion of the project in Torch Lake Township.  The 2nd Street reimbursement was also briefly discussed but no further information was available on payment.

Poirier informed the Council on details of a meeting earlier in the day with County officials and reps from the USDA-RD regarding flooding and drainage issues west of the Village and possible funding options for remediation through the Natural Resources Conservation Service program. He said the County would be intent on continuing to look into creating a drainage district in that area and the Village should support those efforts but Poirier thought those efforts would be a longshot based on required participation of all governmental units involved.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier presented the Council with a request to place a Village-owned lot for sale in Sibilsky Acres II. After a brief discussion on aspects of the posting, a motion was made by Trustee Moyle and supported by Trustee Codere to place Lot #41 in the Sibilsky Acres II plat of the Village up for sale via a sealed bid process, with a minimum bid of $6,000, to be posted for sale at the Village Hall, and Lake Linden Post Office message boards, online at the Village website, and in the Daily mining Gazette, with stipulations that utility access and installation are at the bidders expense and that the Village Council reserves the right to reject all bids.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

Trustee Miller gave a report on the Christmas in July event in the Village Campground. After the report, the subject of continued funding of Village special events was discussed. A motion was then made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to amend the budget to allocate $2,250 to fund events such as Christmas in July, Spooktember and the Christmas movie. Poll vote: Yes; Reese, Codere, Moyle, Miller, Hoffman and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:49pm.  There were 7 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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